
 

Dear Valued Shareholder: 

I am pleased to report that on July 24, 2019 your Board of Directors declared a dividend of $0.24 

per common share on MSEX Common Stock payable on September 3, 2019 to shareholders of record as 

of August 15, 2019.   

We announced second quarter financial results on July 31, 2019.  For the three months ended 

June 30, 2019, consolidated operating revenues were $33.4 million as compared to $34.9 million for the 

same period in 2018.  Net income for the quarter was $8.1 million as compared to $8.6 reported in the 

same quarter of 2018.   Earnings per diluted share for the quarter were $0.49 as compared to $0.52 for the 

same period in 2018.    

Unfavorable weather patterns in the mid-Atlantic region reduced water demand across all classes 

of regulated customers.  We continued to add new customers in our Delaware system which helped to 

offset some of the consumption demand decline.  We have experienced more typical conditions in the 

third quarter and are optimistic that customer water usage will increase to forecasted levels during our 

peak summer season.  In June, Middlesex Water Company began RENEW 2019, a $10 million project to 

replace aging water infrastructure in Carteret, New Jersey.  We will be replacing approximately four 

miles of water mains as well as service lines, valves and fire hydrants to enhance fire flows and overall 

service quality in the area.   In May, our General Counsel, Jay L. Kooper, was named General Counsel of 

the Year in the Public Company category by NJBIZ, a leading New Jersey business publication.  We 

congratulate him on this prestigious recognition.  We announced the conclusion of our Common Stock 

5% Discount Purchase program on August 5, 2019 as we had reached the 200,000 share purchase limit 

established for the Discount window.   

To stay informed about company SEC filings, news releases or to receive an end-of-day stock 

quote, please subscribe to our Investor Email Alerts service, also found on our Investor Relations site at 

http://investors.middlesexwater.com.  For additional company information, please visit our Facebook and 

Twitter sites via links directly on our website home page at www.middlesexwater.com. 

 We invite you to create, review and manage your existing account information on our shareholder 

services portal of our transfer agent, Broadridge Corporate Solutions (Broadridge) by visiting 

http://shareholder.broadridge.com/middlesexwater.  This site contains Forms, Answers to Frequently 

Asked Questions and other helpful company information.   Should you have any questions about your 

MSEX investment, please contact the Broadridge Call Center at 1-888-211-0641. 

On behalf of the Board of Directors, Officers and employees of the Middlesex Water family of 

companies, we thank you for your continued confidence and support. 

 

        Sincerely,     

          

Dennis W. Doll 

        Chairman, President and CEO 

485C Route One South 

Suite 400 

Iselin, New Jersey 08830 
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